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Mother's Day Winners
What an amazing effort for Mothers Day to raise a net $3,515
for our Renewal Project! Grateful thanks to those church
flower arrangers who put together and sold the beautiful
flower arrangements, and to all parishioners who supported
this fundraiser. If you're interested in helping with arranging
the church flowers, please contact the parish office.

Send any ideas, suggestions, or feedback to
fundraise.stannes@gmail.com

The $100 Prezzy card raffle sold out by 8am Mass so we
ran a second raffle which also sold out. The winner of
the first raffle was Michelle Scorringe (pictured above),
who was the first person to buy the first tickets in the
first raffle, ticket Green 004. Palepa Bourne (pictured
below), ticket Red 007 was our 2nd winner!

Why a Prezzy card? Because it gives the winner
flexibility to use it for whatever their need is in
these difficult cost of living times : groceries, fruit
& veg, meat, or something a little special...you
choose. Our next fundraiser is a 'Bonus Ball'
draw, for sale at Sunday Masses next weekend.
40 tickets numbered 1-40, $10/ticket - the
winner is the number of the bonus ball drawn in
the Lotto draw 3 June. Prize a $100 Prezzy Card.

Des Kiely
Fundraising Committee Convener

Fundraising Committee Update

mailto:fundraise.stannes@gmail.com


Breaking Open The Word
every 3rd Sunday of the month
after the Sunday 5pm Mass

Temples of the Holy Spirit 
Prayer Group
Every Monday 7pm
In the lounge - contact Serena

Christian Meditation Group
Every Tuesday 7pm-8pm, 
in the chapel
Contact Grace Switzer 
027 250 7206

Knitting Group
1st, 3rd & 5th Tuesdays of the
month
10am-12pm, Church Lounge

Legion of Mary Senior Meeting
Every Tuesday
6.30-8pm, Church Lounge

Divine Mercy Prayer Group
Every Wednesday
6.30-8.30pm, Chapel

Indoor Bowls
Every Wednesday
7:30pm, Hall
Contact Bev 267 2026

Legion of Mary Junior Meeting
Every Friday
5-6pm, Church Lounge

Tongan Sunday School (ECL)
Every Sunday
11am, Church Hall

Samoan Sunday School
Every Sunday
8:30-9:30am, Church Hall

Māori: 4th Sunday of
every month at 11.30am 
Samoan: 3rd Sunday of
odd months at 12pm. 

Saturday after 8am
Mass 
Saturday 4-5pm in the
hall

PARISH OFFICE CONTACT

sanele.poluleuligaga@yahoo.com.au
027 2673210

Deacon Sanele Poluleuligaga

Fr Kevin Murphy sm
kevin.murphy@logos.org.nz 

Fr Peter McAfee sm
Please contact the church office 

09 266 5826
manurewacatholic.org.nz
frontdesk.stannes@gmail.com
St. Anne's Catholic Church Manurewa
@stannesparishmanurewa

TUES, THURS-FRI 9am - 3pm
CLOSED WEDNESDAY

Fr. Carl Telford sm
Please contact the church office

March Offerings: $33 469.67
February Offerings: $31 546.57

RECONCILIATION

PREVIOUS OFFERINGS

MARRIAGE PREPARATION
Can be undertaken six
months in advance. Call the
parish office today.

Enrolling your child at a Catholic
school? For a preference
certificate please contact the
office. Processing times can vary
so don't delay!

Enrol your 0 - 6 year old child for
baptism. You will need to attend
two classes before the ceremony
can be booked. Contact the office
for details.

BAPTISMS

PREFERENCE FORMS

REGULAR EVENTS

THINKING OF CATHOLICISM?
Or do you know someone who is
interested in our Catholic Faith?
RCIA is for you. Contact Therese
Lautua, 021 263 6812.

ST ANNE'S
MASS TIMES

Monday 12:05pm
Liturgy of the Word
with Holy Communion
Tues  - Thurs 12.05pm
Mass
Friday 9am Mass
Saturday 8am Mass

SUNDAY MASSES:
Saturday Vigil 5.30pm
Sunday 8am, 10am and
5pm

OCCASIONAL MASSES:

WEEKDAY MASSES:

ST ANNE'S 2023
CALENDAR Pencil these

dates into
your diary &

stay involved
with our
Parish.

MAY
21st: Samoan Mass- 12pm
21st: Breaking Open The Word- 5pm
28th: Māori Mass 11:30am
30th: Knitting Group- 10-12pm

Change of Office Hours
 The office is open: Tue, Thur, Fri 9am-

3pm. Till further notice, closed on
Wednesdays.  
This temporary change is due to office
restructuring and training.

Wednesday Appointments
Wednesday appointments with me (Fr
Peter) continue as usual. 
I will look for you outside the office door
at your appointed time. 
Thanks for your understanding.
Apologies for any inconvenience.  

Golden Oldies' Baking Gets
the Cash! 
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JULY
4th: Knitting Group 10-12pm
18th: Knitting Group 10-12pm

Male Cantor Wanted
Brad Frost (organist)
and Frances Ane
(cantor) are keen to add
a male cantor to the
team. Our 

~ Fr Peter

rostered slot is usually the 2nd Sunday of
each month, 5pm although we will fill other
vacant slots from time to time. If you are
interested to audition, please contact the
office and pass your contact details for
Brad to get in touch. God bless and thank
you.

We are gearing up to add a new receptionist
to the Parish team. After years of having
the wonderful Vicky with us in the office,
the new applicant will have big boots to fill!

Join the St Anne's Team!

If you are interested or have
any questions, check out the
add on Seek
https://www.seek.co.nz/job/
67537938

~ Brad Frost

JUNE
6th: Knitting Group 10-12pm
20th: Knitting Group 10-12pm

The Golden Oldies have done it again!
Another very lucrative Baking

Sale...earning $2840.20 for the church
rebuild. Great for the funds... and great for
our taste buds! Thanks to their hard work,
this bonanza effort on 30th April (Sun) at

the 8am, 10am and 5pm Masses achieved
this mammoth result. Thank you! Thank
you! Thank you to each of you Golden

Oldies! Sorry we don't have a photo - they
were too busy for selfies! Next time we
will. Thanks too to all who supported,

donated and spent generously on the day.
~Fr Peter

https://manurewacatholic.org.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/stannesparishmanurewa/
https://www.instagram.com/stannesparishmanurewa/?hl=en


SUNDAY READINGS

Pray
PARISHIONERS

FOR OUR

Pentecost Sunday
28th May 2023
Genesis 11:1-9

Psalms 104:1-2, 24, 35, 27-28,
29, 30

Romans 8:22-27
John 7:37-39

IN OUR PARISH

21st May  2023
Acts 1:12-14

Psalms 27:1, 4, 7-8
1 Peter 4:13-16
John 17:1-11a

7th Sunday of Easter - 
Ascension

RECENTLY DECEASED

Jacinta Loto, Uesili Sang Yum,
Aiavao Muliaga-Ioane, Louise
Pereira, Layla Ikenasio, Rebeita
Tekanene, Fritzie Florin, Monica
Sale, Temukisa Faalogo Lautogo,
Momo'e Fatialofa, Eneliko Ilalio,
Landon Masoe, May Murillo,
Merideth D/Cruz, Chukwuka
Boma, Sulueti Autagavaia, Aaron
(AJ) Scorringe, TJ Gafoi, Richie
Mitai, Anataimani Kauvalu,
Reginald Fidow

BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS

THE SICK
Maria Filimaua, Fotulafai
Chungsum, Phong Lan, Su'a
Pese, Alan Taylor.

Sula Catherine Cheung Fuk,
Wayne Henry, Lois Nairn,
Maureen Frances Hogan,
Armando Pereira, Alice
McElhinney, Pei Isa'ako Mikaele
Baice, Maria Zorzetto Cao, Ian
Milliken and Edrielle 'Daryle'
Ratunil Angeles

Frances Mazur looks back...

If you would like to send someone a special
birthday shout out in the bulletin, please
contact the office.

Who are the Vincentians? a little
background:  Founded in 1833 by a young
Frederic Ozanam. Frederic was a 20yrs-
old student in Paris, walking through the
poorer suburbs on his way to University
observed the conditions of the poor and
underprivileged. 

Paul Burns provided a little history of his
memories of St Vincent de Paul in our Parish...
The Society introduced to St Anne's Manurewa
by our first Parish Priest Fr Michael Kenefick,

requesting Ray Peguero form a Conference here.
Ray became first President.

 Some of the early members were Dick and Lila
Reid, Frank Turner, and other notable

Vincentians were Gus Driessen, Jan Laurent,
involved in working with refugees.

 Our first Shop was located in the McKean block
of shops, Renzi Hall the Manager for many years,

followed by Regina Baptist, Betty Peguero, Val
Klay, Stella Jarka.

  John Leilua, a faithful and regular Vincentian
first had a Trailer and later a Van to pick up and

deliver furniture, also food parcels. 
 Russ Toyne was instrumental in finding the

Shop in Halver Road, making the Society more
visible. With the shop becoming too small we
looked for something bigger and more central

and found our present site on the Station
Rd/Great South Rd corner. Also involved over the

years many volunteers giving outstanding
service and care to those calling on St V de Paul

in times of need.

 

 
At present we are short of
volunteers, so if you would

like to help contact
Marie Bridges, Manager

on 267 4581
Manurewa Shopping

centre
 

FREDERIC OZANAM

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL

He discussed with fellow students the need to do something
and the Society was formed, in honour of the saint Vincent de
Paul of 200 years earlier, who declared "LOVE THE POOR,
HONOUR THEM, MY CHILDREN, AS YOU WOULD CHRIST
HIMSELF" - - now a world-wide Society.

Shop Volunteers
Needed

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/37?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/37?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/romans/8?22
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/7?37
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/1?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/37?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1peter/4?13
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/10?14


COMMITTEES, GROUPS, & MANAGEMENT

OR TO LEAVE A STRICTLY
CONFIDENTIAL MESSAGE, CALL
2665826 OPT 9. ONLY TINA HAS
ACCESS TO THIS MAILBOX SO YOU
CAN REST ASSURED YOUR MESSAGE
WILL BE HELD IN THE STRICTEST
MEANS. THIS RESPONSIBILITY IS
FOLLOWED WITH ASSISTANCE FROM
THE DIOCESAN SAFEGUARDING

COORDINATOR, LISA-MAY GRAY AND
THE DIOCESAN PEOPLE AND SUPPORT

MANAGER, LEANNE KILGOUR.

SAFEGUARDING
COMPLAINTS AND CONCERNS:

(Strictly Confidential) For any
feedback, complaints and concerns.

Your first point of contact for this
Parish is Tina Pakipaki:

opsmanager.stannes@gmail.com

DEVELOPING A
CULTURE OF
SAFEGUARDING

 
The Catholic Church in

Aotearoa New Zealand is
striving towards a culture of
safeguarding where all are
safe from harm and abuse
and where every person is

encouraged and enabled to
enjoy the fullness of life in
Jesus Christ through the

prayerful, caring, nurturing,
supportive and protective

endeavours of the Catholic
community, both individually

and collectively.

WHY IS THE NEW BANK ACCOUNT
TAKING SO LONG?

 

It's taking a long time to set up because
we want the impact to be as low as
possible for our parishioners. Until then,
keep using 
02-0100-0120974-008 - this account is
still very safe and secure.

A L T A R  S E R V E R ,  C O M M E N T A T O R ,  L E C T O R  A N D  S P E C I A L  M I N I S T E R  R O S T E R

Finance - Meg Goodman, 267 6177, michaelfg@xtra.co.nz
Fundraising - Des Kiely, 0272221672, fundraise.stannes@gmail.com
Liturgy - Philip Cortesi, 266 4079, pjcortesi@hotmail.com
Rosters - Philip Cortesi, 266 4079, pjcortesi@hotmail.com
Music - Rose Lamont, 0275845548, rosemarielamo@gmail.com
Hospitality - Tina Shore, 266 7699, 027 440 4563
Events - Christabel Edwards, 021 875 956, christabel.edwards@gmail.com
S.V.D.P Conference - Antonette Fletcher, 0212603917
St Vincent de Paul Shop - 4 Station Road, Manurewa (09) 267 4581
Altar Servers - Tyndale (Tee) Fiso, tyndalef@gmail.com,
0226599361/0210353917
Knitting Group - Tina Shore, 027 440 4563 or 266 7699
Indoor Bowls - Bev Glass 267 2026

Private Houses - Coordinator Amy
Verissimo, 029 264 2102,
stannes.sick@gmail.com
Rest Homes -Coordinator Joseph Tucker,
021 037 0363, stannes.circ@gmail.com

Māori - Eddie Hita, 027 279 9556
Samoan - Sala Sefo Tevaga, 0211791406
Tongan - 'Etuate Manu, 021 183 2334,
etuate.manu@hotmail.co.nz
Tongan Sunday School - Kaifa Fatongiatau,
021 169 3630, kai4to@gmail.com
Samoan Sunday School - Taua'aletoa
Malaetele, 022 043 0637
Tokelauan - Matt Ineleo, 022 326 6139,
ineleom@gmail.com
Fijian - Chermayne Raega, 021 167 9230

Couples for Christ - Glen Cunningham,
027 800 0050
Divine Mercy - Pesi Tuala, 027 256 1955,
bessietuala@hotmail.com
Legion of Mary - Malia Faafoi, 021 028
20142
Temples of the Holy Spirit - Serena
Rouse, 269 6353 or 027 322 3540
Sacramental Prog. - Andrew Malele,
021 023 90935,
stannesacrament@gmail.com
RCIA Prog. - Therese Lautua, 
021 263 6812
Baptisms - Church office 266 5826,
frontdesk.stannes@gmail.com, 

COMMUNION TO THE SICKPRAYER AND CATHOLIC LIVING
GROUPS

CULTURAL GROUP REPRESENTATIVES

Donation Receipts
If you haven't received your

donation receipt or your
envelopes, please contact the

office.
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The Auckland Diocese is
one the banks oldest

customers and we have
many specific needs. We

are like no other customer
the bank has

MASS ROSTERS
The new Mass rosters are now in the
folders in the atrium. This round takes us
from 3/4 June through to 16/17
September. Please take a copy of the
roster you are on.
Our thanks go to Diana Heke-Baice for
her invaluable work in typing up the
rosters ready for printing.
If for any reason you cannot fulfil your
ministry on a particular date, please
arrange for a replacement from the
contact list on the back of the roster.
Alternatively, please contact Philip Cortesi 
(Ph 021632944 or 2664079), so another
minister can be organised.
Many thanks.
Philip Cortesi- Liturgy Committee

https://go.xero.com/Bank/BankTransactions.aspx?accountId=4EF35C2EA01E4BC5837152071125BBA5
mailto:fundraise.stannes@gmail.com
mailto:Email%3Atyndalef@gmail.com
mailto:taua.malaetele@pacifichomecare.org.nz
mailto:ineleom@gmail.com

